

NYC COUNCIL

ZOIT AUG 32 P 3: 21

SPEAKER'S OFFICE

September 1, 2017

The Honorable Melissa Mark-Viverito Council Speaker City Hall New York, NY 10007

Dear Speaker Mark-Viverito:

Regarding the August 21st letters sent to you for the purpose of recommending Anne Holford-Smith and Mario Gooden for appointment to the Landmarks Preservation Commission, I hereby ask the City Council to withdraw their names from consideration at this time.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Bill de Blasio

Mayor

BDB:tf

cc:

Anne Holford-Smith

Mario Gooden

Alicia Glen, Deputy Mayor for Housing and Economic Development Meenakshi Srinivasan, Chair, Landmarks Preservation Commission Jon Paul Lupo, Director, Mayor's Office of City Legislative Affairs